St. Lawrence Church



Mair. Street • PO Box 730 • Chester, NJ 07930

Office (908) 879-5371 Fax (908) 879-7701 parish@stlchester.org

December 14, 2023 Feast of St. Lucy, Virgin and Martyr

Dear Mario,

I would like to thank you and all of the Array of Hope Apostolate for coming to St. Lawrence the Martyr Church last week to offer us, "Behold: A Eucharistic Revival." I had hoped that our parish could offer an Advent event this year that would help deepen our faith in the glorious gift of the Eucharist and your threeday event was better than I had dreamed it could be. The AOH music ministry helped us all to raise our hearts and voices in worship to our Eucharistic Lord. The didactic talks of Dr. David Hajduk offered profound scriptural insights into the gift of the Eucharist in a family friendly way. The reflections by Father Luke Fletcher, CFR, were relatable, inspiring and memorable. And the services each night, the healing service, the adoration time, and the Eucharist itself, all helped us to experience the love and presence of the Lord, the Bridegroom of our Souls. I would happily recommend your ministry to any parishes, deaneries or schools who are looking for an appealing, turn-key way to give their parish's faith in the Eucharist a boost.

Sincerely,

Reverend Nicholas Bozza

Rev. Nicholas Boysa

Pastor